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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602




April 3, 2023
Paul A. Zuraw, PE
Engineering Design Associates
5625 Laburnum Avenue
Richmond, VA 23231





Re: 
POD2023-00122






Payne Storage-Portugee Rd






POD Construction Plan Review
Dear Mr. Zuraw:
Please be advised that the planning review of the above referenced Plan of Development (POD) construction plans submitted for review on March 17, 2023 has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments:
a) Per Section 24-4330 (C) of the Zoning Code, include a copy of the parking/storage plan in the construction plan. The layout plan for the storage area should be defined in the field with a numbered wheel block provided for each trailer or cargo container space.  Access lanes should be identified by bollards or posts and chains or some other method to prevent access drives from being blocked.

b) “Stop” signs and “One-Way” signs should be provided as appropriate along access drives. 
c) Staff suggest that concrete landing blocks be provided for trailer jacks.
d) Staff suggest that signs identifying storage spaces be provided at the ends of each access aisle.

e) Provide fire lane signs along access drives as required by the fire marshal’s office.
f) Revise road names as indicated  by the Property Numbering Planner
Additional comments will be provided by the Departments of Public Works and Public Utilities, as well as Fire and Police under separate cover.  Additional comments may be provided upon submission of revised construction plans for review.
If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920.








Sincerely,








Michael F. Kennedy








County Planner
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